Transportation SWATeam Meeting
Attendees: Julie Cidell (Chair & Faculty), Lindsay Braun (Faculty), Yanfeng Ouyang (Faculty), Meredith Moore (iSEE), Sarthak Prasad (F&S), Morgan White (F&S), Julija Sakutyte (clerk)
Date: 30 March 2020
Time: 1PM
Agenda
March Formal Recommendation
1. (M. Hubbard) Support CMP by increasing pedestrian safety by reevaluating current pedestrian routes and conducting traffic studies.
2. (S. Prasad) Zip-cars continuity: continue to serve at popular locations and set up a system to maintain Zip-car presence (two options are to set up a fund to pay for Zip-car parking spaces or ask Parking not to charge the department). 
3. (J. Cidell) UI Ride Survey
4. (J. Cidell) Teleconferencing assessment
5. (Y. Ouyang) Faculty/Staff Vanpool Survey
April’s Agenda
1. Review iCAP 2020 Transportation Chapter
Meeting
(M. Hubbard) Support CMP by increasing pedestrian safety by reevaluating current pedestrian routes and conducting traffic studies.
Summary: This recommendation will not be submitted by the SP20 recommendation deadline; however, continue working on it through the SP20 semester and submit by May 1 in order to have the iWG review and potentially implement the recommendation ideas by FA20 in L. Braun’s UP 434 course. Additionally, speak to Brent Lewis about the locations to include in safety audits and reevaluations. 
· CMP last updated 2017.
· Plan must be followed; exceptions must be supported by the board.
· Recommendation suggests reevaluating current pedestrian routes and conducting traffic studies. Be more specific with which routes (pull exact street names).
· Recommendation is meant to focus on improving “gateways” into campus. 
· Will encourage both aesthetic improvement but also safety.
· All design updates should include a safety audit.
· L. Braun leads UP 434: Pedestrian Bicyle Planning
· Recommendation should include a component about working with L. Braun and her class to include safety assessments.
· L. Braun would need to know which locations to update
· Access current information; for example, is someone creating an updated design, and what kind of support would they need from the Transportation SWAT?
· Ex: Brent Lewis is the Landscape Architect at F&S updating the design of Kirby Ave. They will know information about bike paths, pedestrian pathways, and many other avenues. They are an integral component to campus modifications to campus landscapes.
· This recommendation should be submitted by the end of the SP20 semester.
· M. Hubbard can reach out to M. White for resources and questions.
(S. Prasad) Zip-cars continuity: continue to serve at popular locations and set up a system to maintain Zip-car presence (two options are to set up a fund to pay for Zip-car parking spaces or ask Parking not to charge the department). 
Summary: This recommendation will not be submitted by the SP20 recommendation deadline. There are other people (mainly at F&S) already working on this issue, so the recommendation would be redundant. Additionally, the recommendation cannot be fully explored to make a productive decision by the official SP20 recommendation deadline. Therefore, the recommendation is, at a minimum, stalled until the situation can be reviewed more effectively.
· This recommendation seeks to create a long-term plan for ZipCar parking.
· ZipCar support for 2 years (meaning having ZipCar parking on-site) can assist buildings obtain LEEDS points.
· Many buildings are considering discontinuing support due to aversion to absorbing parking spot costs.
· The recommendation is already being pursued by S. Prasad and Stacey DeLorenzo (Transportation Demand Management Coordinator) at F&S.
· This issue will not be as broad as anticipated. Only buildings pursuing LEEDS V.9 certification will face this issue. Other versions of LEEDS highlight different preferences.
· For example, LEEDS V.4 highlights EV charging stations.
(J. Cidell) UI Ride Survey
Summary: This recommendation will be submitted by the SP20 recommendation deadline. The recommendation will be implemented in FA20.
· This recommendation seeks to implement the survey created by J. Cidell inquiring UI Ride users about their decision to use the system.
· Even though UI Ride is not in operation due to COVID-19, the recommendation can obtain approval and then prepare for implementation by relevant departments.
· F&S will work with the Transportation SWAT, as well as M. Moore.
· S. Prasad is going to help implement the survey as well as collect data.
· M. Moore is willing to compile and organize data.
· Staff continuity is not a concern.
· Data collection will occur in a minimum of one month (Oct 2020-Nov 2020).


(J. Cidell) Teleconferencing assessment
Summary: This recommendation will be submitted in the FA20 round of recommendation submissions. The SWAT should do additional research into what the assessment will consider.
· This recommendation seeks to assess current campus teleconferencing capabilities.
· In light of COVID-19, this recommendation may be better suited to assess teleconferencing after returning to normal operation.
· The recommendation can become an assessment of work/class/research modifications in light of COVID-19.
(Y. Ouyang) Faculty/Staff Vanpool Survey
Summary: The recommendation will be submitted by the SP20 recommendation deadline. The recommendation will be implemented in FA20, conditions permitting. 
· This recommendation seeks to implement a survey to assess faculty/staff demand for a carpool program between campus and Champaign-Urbana neighborhoods.
· This survey assesses willingness to participate in this program.
· The program is facilitated by volunteer staff/faculty drivers.
· A compensation plan must be developed for drivers. Potential options include:
· Discounted parking
· Better parking spots
· This program would be considerate of situations preventing its use (for example, a global pandemic).
April’s Agenda
2020 iCAP Draft will be sent to all SWATs by 10 April 2020.
Transportation SWAT will meet 13 April 2020 to review draft. 
Team response will be submitted by J. Sakutyte by 24 April 2020.
Miscellaneous
[bookmark: _GoBack]The SWAT will do its best to submit all by deadline; however, in light of COVID-19, there is no need to force something for the sake of submitting by the deadline. Therefore, the only two recommendations projected to be submitted by the SP20 recommendation deadline (3 April 2020) are the UI Ride Survey (J. Cidell) and the Faculty/Staff Vanpool Survey (Y. Ouyang).
